



Áras Chill Dara  
Páirc Devoy  
An Nás  
Co. Chill Dara

06 March 2020

**Don Chathaoirleach is gach ball de Cheantar Bardasach Bhaile Átha Í**

A Bhaill Uile,

Tionólfar an chéad cruinniú eile de Cheantar Bardasach Bhaile Átha Í ar **10.00** maidin Dé Luain, an 16ú Márta 2019, i **bhfoirgneamh an Cheantar Bardasach, Bhaile Átha Í**, agus iarrtar ort bheith i láthair.

The next meeting of Athy Municipal District will be held at **10.00 a.m.** on Monday, 16 March 2020 in the **Municipal District Building, Athy**, Co. Kildare and you are invited to attend.

Yours sincerely,

B. McGrath  
Meetings Administrator

**Please Note Time  
and Venue**



**Clár**

**Agenda (10:00 a.m.)**

1. To approve the minutes of the monthly Athy Municipal District meeting held on Monday, 17 February 2020 and to note the progress report.
2. To receive an update on the municipal district road works.
3. To note update on the Athy Distributor Road.
4. To agree and approve the Athy Municipal District LPT Schedule of Works 2020 (including the agreed list of roads projects).

**Bóithre, Iompar agus Sábháilteacht Poiblí**

**Roads, Transportation and Public Safety (10:15 a.m.)**

**5. Motion - Councillor Brian Dooley**

That when building the Athy Southern Distributor Road, the council look to acquire lands for future industrial and economic development that will be to the benefit of the town, and look for guidance and support from the IDA and Enterprise Ireland in so doing.

**6. Motion – Councillor Veralouise Behan**

That the council address the ongoing flooding at the Three Counties, Magney.

**7. Motion – Councillor Veralouise Behan**

That the council upgrade the paths along the canal over The Horse Bridge out to the Carlow Road and make a loop walk, in light of the upgrade of the path on the canal from St Vincent's hospital to Purcells pub at the back of Flinters Field.



## Kildare County Council

---

**8. Motion – Councillor Aoife Breslin**

That the council put in place measures to resolve the problem of flooding on the Kildare Road, Athy directly across from Shamrock Stores.

**9. Motion – Councillor Aoife Breslin**

That the council carry out remedial works on the main road adjacent to Abbeylands Road, Castledermot.

**10. Question – Councillor Mark Wall**

Can the council give an update on the provision of public lighting at Booleigh, Athy?

**11. Question – Councillor Aoife Breslin**

Can the council confirm when will they complete the resurfacing of the R418 from the junction beside Clanard Hotel to Russeltown Cross, Athy?

### **Tithíocht agus Seirbhísí Corporáideach Housing and Corporate Services (10:45 a.m.)**

**12.** To receive a briefing on the Midlands Energy Retrofit Programme.

**13. Motion – Councillor Brian Dooley**

That this council request a representative from K-Doc, the out of hours Doctor call service, to attend an Athy Municipal District Committee meeting with an emphasis on having the new primary health care centre based in Athy providing for the people of south Kildare, Laois, Carlow and west Wicklow.

**14. Question – Councillor Brian Dooley**

Can the council request an update from Inland Fisheries on the progress to change the “fishing bye laws” regarding the “fish and release” clause, which were discussed at a meeting with the local anglers club, Inland Fisheries representatives and Waterways Ireland back in October?



**Pleanáil agus Forbairt Straitéiseach**  
**Planning and Strategic Development (10:55 a.m.)**

15. To receive the quarterly update from the Strategic Projects and Public Realm Team.

**Forbairt Gheilleagrach, Pobail agus Cultúrtha**  
**Economic Community and Cultural Development (11:10 a.m.)**

16. **Motion – Councillor Mark Wall**

That the council update the members on any progress on identifying playing pitches in Athy and hold the special meeting as agreed.

17. **Question – Councillor Brian Dooley**

Can the council provide an update on a meeting sought through the council with (details provided) of IDA?

18. **Question – Councillor Veralouise Behan**

Can the council provide an update on the progress of Castledermot Playground and if possible provide a quarterly update through the work schedule?

19. **Question – Councillor Mark Wall**

Can the council confirm an application date for the sports equipment grant as agreed by the members?